Bradworthy CP School
Wednesday 15th October 2008

Dear Parents,

This is the 200th newsletter that I have written in my time at Bradworthy School.

That’s probably something like a quarter of a million words and if nothing else it shows that I’m getting older !!!

The last 10 years have been fantastic ( mostly !!! ) and it has been wonderful to share them with you and your children. I’m looking forward to writing the next 200 letters because I know that they will reflect all of the brilliant things that we get up to in school.
Parents Evenings

I hope that you all feel able to come in to school at any time to talk to our staff about your children and, as I often say, you are all very welcome to do so.  

This said we will be holding parent’s evenings on Tuesday 21st and Thursday 23rd October and this will provide an ideal opportunity for you to come and talk to your child’s / children’s teacher (s).

I hope that you will all take advantage of this opportunity.

If you would like an appointment please complete and return the form at the bottom of this letter.
PTA

Thank you to everyone who attended last week’s PTA meeting. It was really positive and as you can see from the events listed below a number of events for the children are being arranged for the rest of this term.

The next meeting will be on Thursday 6th November when, amongst other things, we will be talking about the Christmas Craft Day and Fayre which is one of our main events each year.

This meeting will also be the Annual General Meeting when we will form a committee for the coming year. This is important as the PTA can not run without one and our children would obviously suffer with out their work.

Please don’t but put off by the thought of being “press ganged” in to something you don’t want to do.

Hopefully you’ll make a note of the date and do your best to attend.   

Harvest Meal

Our annual Harvest Meal took place yesterday and it was fantastic to be able to welcome so many visitors to school. In addition to the lovely meal which our kitchen staff prepared for them there was also entertainment from Classes 3, 4 and 5 who sang beautifully. Everyone seemed to have a really nice time.

As always I would like to say a big thank you to Janet and Angie for their excellent work preparing the meal. I would also like to thank Caroline who volunteered her support and provided an extra pair of hands.

By the time they had served both our children and guests they had cooked over 150 meals which is quite an achievement.

I was very proud of the children in Year 6 who really impressed me with their hard work in greeting our guests and in waiting the tables. Their enthusiasm, friendly nature and excellent manners were a real credit to the school.

Planetarium Visit

A mobile planetarium visited school today giving the children the opportunity to climb inside and learn about our planet, solar system and the stars. I think we all had a great time learning about space.
The school is committed to subsidising the experiences that we offer our children wherever we can and we are very pleased that we were able to offer this activity without making any charge. 
Sports News

Our netball team played a difficult first match of the season last night against Holsworthy School. 

We didn’t have an ideal preparation with the weather putting a stop to the usual pre-match lunchtime practise and with a couple of usual first team players out through illness.

The girls played fantastically well and I’m delighted to be able to tell you that we won by a score of 6-3. 

If this is anything to go by we are going to have another excellent netball season.

Lets hope so !

E-mail

Quite a few of you have already sent in your e-mail addresses so that we can let you have newsletters in this way.

If anyone else would like to receive news letters by e-mail in the future please complete the form at the bottom of this letter and return it to school. 

Obviously if you would still like to receive paper copies of news letters we are completely happy to 
continue sending them home with your children.
Uniform

This is likely to be the last news letter before half term so I would like to take the opportunity to remind you that we would prefer that the girls to wear grey skirts, rather than dresses, after the break.
We would also prefer that the boys remain in short trousers and that they wear long grey socks.

The school is now keeping a stock of grey socks. If you would like to buy them from us please get in touch with Rose in the office.

If you’ve already ordered socks we’ll let you have them this week.

Class Trips   
Children in Class 5 have been involved in a couple of trips over the last couple of weeks.

We’ve been down to Hartland Quay to look at the coast and to study the various rock formations. This enabled the children to think about how this area formed and has changed over the years and how it will change in the future. The trip provided excellent support for the work that we are doing in school.
Class 5 have also been up to the Tamar Lakes in support of the work they are doing in art. They went to look at the habitat and the birds that are living their so that they can produce artwork to display at Tamar Lakes when they open some new bird hides in a couple of weeks time.

Class 3 had a great time last week when they visited the Northcott Theatre in Exeter to see a performance of “How the Giraffe Got it’s Neck”.

Class 1 visited Rosemoor Gardens yesterday and despite the fact that they had to change coaches because of a burst tyre I think that all of the children had a good time.
Term Dates
Wednesday 15th October 
 


Spacelab Planetarium visiting School

Thursday 16th October 



Rev Dorrington (Harvest Festival with Class 1)

Tuesday 21st and Thursday 23rd October  

Parents Evenings

Thursday 6th November  



PTA Annual General Meeting

Friday 7th November  



Halloween Disco

Wednesday 26th November  


Christmas Craft Day

Friday 28th November  



Christmas Craft Fayre

Tuesday 16th December 



Christmas Play (afternoon)

Wednesday 17th and Thursday 18th December 
Christmas Play (evening)

Friday 19th December 



Class 1 / 2 Party, Class 3, 4 , 5 Disco

Monday 27th – Friday 31st October


Half Term Break

Friday 19th December



Last Day of Autumn Term

Monday 12th January 2009



First Day of Spring Term
The full range of term dates for this year, and for the next school year 2009 / 2010, are available on our website. 

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Bradworthy CP School

October 2008

Name:

I would like to receive school newsletters by e-mail. My address is:

Parent Evenings

Name:
I would like the following appointment (s):

Tuesday 21st October:
	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm – 6.00pm
	6.00pm - 7.00pm

	
	
	


Please note that I am committed to taking a group of children sailing this Tuesday evening. This means that I am unable to offer any appointments before 6.00pm. I am quite happy to stay beyond 7.00pm if this is any help. Sorry if this causes any problems. 

Thursday 23rd October:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


( please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )

